# REPORT 1999 DECEMBER 20

# CITY OF BURNABY EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL (GRANTS)

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

# REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council approval:

### #62/99 Burnaby Family Life Institute

#### RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT this grant application be denied.

#### REPORT

An application was received requesting a grant to assist families at Christmas. The Burnaby Family Life Institute plans to distribute food or grocery store gift certificates to approximately 250 women, teen mothers and their children.

Request:

Unspecified

CPA:

1998 - Nil

1997 - Nil

1996 - Nil

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant application be denied as the City of Burnaby provided a grant in the amount of \$13,000 this year to fund the services and programs of the Burnaby Family Life Institute.

## #63/99 4th Annual Labour Community Christmas Dinner

#### **RECOMMENDATION:**

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$750 be awarded to the 4th Annual Labour Community Christmas Dinner.

CC:

-CITY MANAGER

-DIRECTOR FINANCE

## REPORT

An application was received from the B.C. Federation of Labour requesting that the City of Burnaby support the 4th Annual Labour Community Christmas Dinner. Hot Christmas Eve dinners will be provided as well as gifts for children. This year the event will be held in two locations, Whalley and Vancouver.

| Request: |      | Unspecified |       |
|----------|------|-------------|-------|
| CPA:     |      | -           | \$750 |
|          | 1997 | -           | \$500 |
|          | 1996 | -           | \$450 |

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$750 be awarded to the 4th Annual Labour Community Christmas Dinner.

Respectfully submitted

Councillor D.R. Corrigan, Chair

Councillor D.G. Evans, Member

Councillor C. Redman, Member